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Badgerland F100’s Truck Club 
Honoring trucks from 1948-1972 

 
 
The Club Website is:  www.badgerlandf100s.com 
 
 
Current Club Officers* 
 
 
President*  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Vice President* Dave Farmer – 205 N. Marietta Street, Verona, WI 53593 
   Phone (608) 845-6014 farm48@merr.com 
 
Secretary*  Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
Treasurer*  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Newsletter Editor Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
In this month’s newsletter: 
Page 3 Club Meetings, Shows/Swap Meets  
Page 4 Club News, Birthdays  
Page 5 April Meeting Minutes 
Page 6 The Next Meeting at Boondockers, Club Photos  
Page 7 Presidents Letter  
Page 8 Presidents Letter - continued 
Page 9 Vice Presidents Letter 
Page 10 In The Garage, Tech Corner 
Page 11 Parts For Sale, Wanted, Misc. For Sale, Advertisers 
Page 12 Advertisers 
  
  
Send your article contributions, for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or events to the 
newsletter editor: 
 
Rick Pribbenow 
206 Maple Street 
Sauk City, WI 53583  Or email them to riknroz@charter.net 
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Club Meetings 
May  May 10th at Boondockers Car Show hosted by Mike & Chris Connor 
June  June 29th hosted by Roger & Barb McDermott 
July  open 
August August 10th hosted by Ruthanne Koeshall 

Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 
Note:  Please contact the Editor if you have show information you would like posted in the 
newsletter. 
 
5/09 & 5/10 32nd Annual Boondockers Car Show @ Concord House – Concord, WI 
5/15-5/17 F100 Supernationals @ Chilhowee Park - Knoxville, TN 
5/17 & 5/18 Dells Automotion at Noah’s Ark - WI Dells 
5/17  Wonewoc Car Show - Wonewoc, WI 
5/18  26th Annual All Ford Show featuring the 50’s - Cudahy, WI 
06/07  DeForest Car Show – DeForest, WI 
6/06-6/08 Goodguys @ Indy Raceway Park 
6/13-6/14 Twin City F100’s Midwest Nationals 
6/07-614 Hot Rod Power Tour from Little Rock, AR to Madison, WI 

6/07-Little Rock, AR, 6/08-Springfield, MO, 6/09-Topeka, KS, 6/10-Lincoln, NE, 6/11-
Ames, IA, 6/12-Rochester, MN, 6/13 & 6/14-Madison, WI 

6/15  Swan City Car Show – Beaver Dam, WI 
6/20-6/22 Back to the 50’s – St. Paul, MN 
6/28  Big Brothers/Big Sisters Car Show - Fitchburg, WI 
7/4-7/6  Goodguys @ Des Moines, IA 
7/05  All Ford Show @ Ballweg Ford – Sauk City, WI 
7/10-7/13 Iola Swap Meet & Car Show - Iola, WI 
7/11-7/13 Show Me F100’s - 21st Annual Ozarks Run - Branson, MO 
7/19  Reedsburg Classic Car Show - Reedsburg, WI 
7/26  7th Annual Fox Lake Firefighters Car Show – Fox Lake, WI 
7/26  Old Fashioned Days Car/Truck Show – Baraboo, WI 
8/02 & 8/03 Summer Elkhorn Swap Meet & Car Show - Elkhorn, WI 
8/15-8/17 Goodguys 9th Annual Great Lakes Nationals @ Willow Island - Madison, WI 
8/16-8/17 14th Annual Ford & Mercury Truck Show @ Ontario, Canada 
8/23  Spring Green Car Show - Spring Green, WI 
8/30  Pardeeville Car Show – Pardeeville, WI 
8/30-8/31 Goodguys @ Kansas City, KS 
9/12 & 9/13 Badgerland F100’s 19th Dash to the Dells & 5th Unofficial Panel Nationals –  

Wisconsin Dells, WI 
9/14  Beloit Car Show - Beloit, WI 
9/19-9/21 Goodguys @ Joliet, IL 
9/27 & 9/28 Fall Jefferson Swap Meet & Car Show - Jefferson, WI 
10/12  Hunnert Car Pileup @  
10/24-10/26 Goodguys @ Lowes Motor Speedway – Charlotte, NC 
 
The following websites have more information and show locations: 
www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html 
www.wisconsincollectorcar.com 
www.carshowguide.com  
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CLUB NEWS 
 
Twin City F100 Truck Club sent us some flyers for the Midwest F100 Nationals happening June 13 & 14.  
If you would like one, see Rick Pribbenow at the Boondockers meeting May 10th or ask to have one 
mailed to you if you’re thinking of going to their show.  Thank you to the Twin City F100 Truck Club for 
inviting us. 
 
Badgerland Mustang Club sent us a couple of flyers for an upcoming All Ford Car & Truck Show at 
Ballweg Ford in Sauk City, WI on July 5th.  Anyone interested can contact Rick Pribbenow by phone, 
email or club meeting and I will get you a copy.  Thank you to the Badgerland Mustang Club for inviting 
us. 
 

Happy Retirement Mike! 
 
This note was mailed to Chris Connor recently: 
 
Chris, 
Here’s my ’08 dues.  I just retired after 37 years with the Post Office, so hopefully I’ll be around the club 
more in ’08. 
 
BCNU 
Mike Kasel 
 

Birthdays     
 
May      June 
Shane Hilgers 5/1    John Bitter 6/1 
Roger McDermott 5/11   Paul Rodrique 6/5 
Abby Schneider 5/14   Scott Jackson 6/16 
Megan Favor 5/15    Megan (Connor) Blanchard 6/18 
David Kerzner 5/24    Andrew Meysembourg 6/20 
Roberta Rush 5/24    Dustin Bokath 6/20 
Jasmine McDermott 5/30   Ros Pribbenow 6/26 
      Dylan Guthrie 6/27 
      Greg Schneider 6/29 
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April Meeting Minutes 
The April meeting was held Sunday, April 13th at the home of Mark & Cindy Favor in Viroqua, WI.  We 
had 1 truck and 13 adults in attendance.  A fantastic meal was enjoyed by all.  The guys talked shop in 
Mark’s shop.  We got a sneak peak at the next truck project.  Thank you Mark & Cindy for hosting! 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:02pm. 
 
Reports from Officers 
Secretary: Rick read the past meeting minutes from March. 
Treasurer: Chris informed the club of the current checkbook balance. 
New Members: No new members at this time.  Greg Schneider, Andy Meysembourg and Jim Titus 
recently became lifetime members.  Members who did not re-new their membership will now be cut from 
the newsletter as of the May 2008 edition. 
Vice President: Dave reported his back was hurting.  
President:  Mike asked if there was any old business to discuss. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Dave touched briefly on the club shirts.  He will get ready some pictures for the newsletter to show the 
styles along with an order form.  Hats were discussed as a possibility as a “for sale” item at the Dash. 
 
Dash 19: 
Registrations (Dave & Julie Farmer) – We have 17 registered so far. 
Door Prizes (Rick & Ros Pribbenow) – We have mailed 147 beg letters, 6 came back, 2 re-addressed 
and re-mailed (4 were re-addressed and re-mailed after this meeting).  We have had a pretty good 
response so far from the vendors contributing to our show.  Ros and I are currently logging items to keep 
track of them. 
Promotions (Roger McDermott) – Mike suggested help may be available from the past chairs – Trevor 
Rush or Dean Malin for any questions etc. 
Trophy Chair – None yet.  We need a club member to step up for this position.  Any takers? 
Racetrack - Dells Raceway Park has agreed to reserve Friday afternoon, September 12th for the same 
price as last year. 
Photos – Photos of members with their trucks can be given in person or emailed to Rick Pribbenow. 
 
Newsletter response is good. 
 
Mike asked for any other old business.  Hearing none, he proceeded to tell us of the “Thank you” from 
Donna Williamson for the thoughtfulness of the club and its members for the memorials received. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
No new business. 
Reminder:  GET YOUR RESERVATIONS IN FOR DASH 19! 
 
Motion to adjourn by Julie Farmer and seconded by Ros Pribbenow.  All were in favor-unanimous. 
Meeting adjourned at 1:35pm. 
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The Next Meeting … 
 
The next meeting will be held at the BOONDOCKER’S Car Show, at 1:00pm on Saturday, May 
10th.  Show runs from 9am to 3pm with trophies awarded at 3pm. 
From Madison – take I94 East to Ixonia/Hwy F exit.  Turn right and go south to Hwy B.  Turn 
left and follow to Concorde House.  
From Milwaukee – take I94 West to Ixonia/Hwy F exit.  Turn left and go south to Hwy B.  Turn 
left and follow to Concorde House.  
 

Club Photos 
 

                 
   Trevor Rush receiving his Dash 18 plaque from Mike.                       Rick Pribbenow is “King of the Month” for April. 
 
 

                                         
   April  Meeting mascot “Baxter”  Floyd & Rita Johnson 
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From the President 
 
It’s been a rough winter for everyone, and spring has not been much better.  Just ask Greg Masters 
about the “swamp meet” in Jefferson!  History was in the making.  Through snow, cold, rain and dust 
bowl we have always managed to stay the whole weekend in our swap space.  But it was the first time 
ever, that I didn’t even try to get my parts to our swap space (Lake White Field), and Greg gave up on 
Saturday and went home.  Sure hope its better next year.   
 
Well on the bright side, we had a wedding in our family on a sunny Florida beach a couple of weeks ago.  
I definitely would have rather rode there in the F-100 than flying in a plane--- but not enough time.  Here’s 
a couple of pictures of our daughter Megan and her husband Chuck Blanchard on their big day: 
 

   
 

 

The dads had fun at this 
wedding too!  All in all 
everything went pretty 
well.  80 degrees in the 
sun is better than fighting 
the rain and snow at 
home! 
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From the President - continued 
 
 
After our big day, of course we had to spend a few extra days enjoying the nice weather down in Florida.  
We left Jacksonville and headed south through St. Augustine, Daytona Beach all the way past Cape 
Canaveral to Cocoa Beach.  Of course we went to the Daytona 500 track, drove on the beach and all the 
other stuff good tourists do!  On the day before we left, we happened across this sort of “rough” looking 
panel for sale.  The guy only wants $500.  If you want more info call or email me and I can give you his 
number.   

 
 
Well, it’s about that time to get out the truck and make sure it is ready to roll down the road--- Knoxville 
and the Supernationals are only a couple of weeks away.  I spent most of the last few months working 
with Sean on his 59 thunderbird, instead of my truck or panel, so no air conditioning for this trip again!  
Someday! 
 
Hope everyone else got some work on their projects between snow shoveling and will see some more 
trucks on the road this year.  So bring it out to the next meeting at the Boondockers show May 10th.   
 
See you there- 
 
Mike 
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From the Vice President 
 
 
Dear Truckmeisters, 
 
Once again I find myself struggling to find time to get a letter ready for you to peruse.  The 
positive feedback I have gotten from a few of you makes me want to do more for you but alas, 
even a king has his limits.  I’m finding myself so busy I barely have time to have a beer.  
Fortunately I’ve learned to prioritize a little, and have managed to down some suds.  Due to my 
ever increasing workload I have issued a new decree.  To help lighten my load and share the 
spotlight, I will begin naming a member “King for a Month.”  They will be chosen for whatever 
reason I deem, and will have the honor of using my royal scepter for that month.  The first 
member to be awarded this honor was Rick Pribbenow, although with his Golden Bullet the 
scepter may be overkill.  This should help me worry about some other things, like the fact that 
our computer has crashed and I can’t send or receive e-mails, and I was unable to prep the shirt 
info before the crash, or how I need to work on the ’48 some more yet, and finish up 
redecorating the kitchen and bathroom before graduation, which means I need to think about 
whatever else we need to get done on the house, and the menu, and I have two pictures to 
frame, no wait five pictures; pictures, oh yeah, finish the show art…art, I have a logo to design 
yet, and I should call Mike since we still need a trophy chair; chair, oh yeah I need to glue that 
chair, glue, cut, drive, fix, must….oh no!   BOOM!!! 
 
Too much to think about, my head just exploded!!! 
 

 
 
Dave Farmer 
Vice President 
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In the Garage 
 
Fellow members: 
 
Well, it’s time to retrieve the trucks from storage if you haven’t already and do your annual maintenance, 
wash, wax, change oil, tune-up, pack bearings, check brakes, etc.  The list is endless to get ready for the 
season, especially anyone considering any long hauls like the Supernationals or Hot Rod Power Tour.  
Safety is of utmost importance.  Some of these maintenance items can enhance your fuel mileage also.  
With gasoline fast approaching $4.00 per gallon, it pays to have your trucks in top running condition.  
Yes, I know we are all thinking about the price at the pump, but let’s get out and continue to enjoy our 
trucks by driving them. 
 
As always, your club members are a great source for information, locating parts or a helping hand.  Call 
one sometime or arrange for a work party.  You’ll be glad you did! 
 
See you down the road! 
 
Rick Pribbenow 
 
 

Tech Corner 
At one of the last meetings, I was handed the following article to share with our members: 
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Parts Wanted 
Wanted: 1954 F100 front fenders, running boards and a seat. 
Call Floyd Johnson at 608-654-5990 
 
Misc. For Sale 
For Sale: 4 vintage gas pumps 
 
#1 Bennett model # 788 (1956), this is a commercial pump, no meter, rare and unusual pump. They were used 
at truck stops or trucking companies that did not need to know how many gallons were delivered. 
 
#2 Gilbarco Model # 96 (1936), it is about 6 foot tall. A little surface rust no major dents or rust. 
 
#3 AO Smith model # L-1 (1946), this pump has had all the pump stuff removed from the inside. The computer 
is still in it. This is the most art deco pump I have. It would make a great pump for the man cave. 
 
#4 Bennett model #3136 (1960-1970s), this is like the one we all used to buy gas from.  Good condition. 
Call for more info, Dean Malin (262) 275-8397 between 6-9 pm weekdays or any time on the weekend. 
 
Going Out of Business Sale 
 
Racing Collectibles of 6 W. Fulton St., Edgerton, WI, is closing its doors and all inventory of collectibles, Racing 
Die-cast and miscellaneous items must be sold.  Other items to be sold are showcases and other possible store 
furniture. 
Contact Ruthanne Koeshall at 608-921-1838 for more details. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

A big “Thank You” to Bruce Horkey for his continued support of the 
 

Badgerland F100s Truck Club and “Dash to the Dells 18 & 4th Unoffical Panel Nationals” 
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